
     Friday 23rd February 2023 

CABIN WORKS 
 

Children came back after half term to find a large 
gap where the Wrap Around cabins used to be!  
 
As part of the exciting building work, the         
demolition was completed over half term and the 
new cabins are well underway! We will be talking 
to the children on Monday about the next steps 
and the team involved!  

NEWSLETTER CHANGING 
 

We will be trialling a bi-weekly newsletter over the 
coming weeks.  

 
As always please be aware of texts and emails 

circulated from the office, and regular updates on 
Class Pages to find out what you need. 



KINGBALL IN YEAR 4 
 

Children in Year 4 really enjoyed their chance to 
experience something new—King Ball! 

 
“I loved the giant ball,” said Elijah, “I thought it was 

going to crush me to start with!!” 
 

Sammy said “I loved serving and hitting the ball as 
hard as I could. 

 
Brody added, “it was really funny being chased by 

a huge ball.” 

 
CROSS COUNTRY 

 
Well done to our Cross Country runners who finally 
got the chance to run after 4 postponements due to 
the weather! Results should be out in the next 
newsletter.. 

Remember, you can keep up-to-date with school on our website 

www.pudseysouthroyd.leeds.sch.uk 



 
During internet safety week, before half term we 
collected our children’s perceptions about the  
internet and also captured some details about 
their ever changing online habits. 
 
Firstly, a large majority of our children say they 
know how to stay safe online. This is good in 
terms of reflecting the message we repeat during 
the curriculum, but not borne out in children’s   
behaviours which we are regularly dealing with. 
Children are vulnerable and may think one way 
and act another. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We asked our children how they access the online 
world. They reflect that less than half of our Year 
5  children mainly use a mobile phone, increasing 
to almost all of Year 6. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It also reflects that a significant number of Year 2 
children may be accessing an adults phone to go 
online. 
 
It is crucial, therefore, to think about appropriate 
settings—especially when younger children are 
accessing an adults phone. 
 
For the Year 5 and 6 children, please check the 
phone’s settings—are “content and privacy      
settings” correctly managed. Does the child have   
access to unfiltered internet? 
 

 
Current trends in children’s online habits remain 
similar to last year. The current Year 6 are regular 
users of WhatsApp, with some use of Tik Tok and 
Snapchat, but this isn’t most children. 
 
When children suggest that they are the only ones 
who don’t access certain options, you can see that 
this isn’t the case. 
 
Online gaming continues to be the most common 
means for online communication—online games 
are targeted by criminals and evidence shows that 
they approach all gaming platforms. We reiterate 
regularly at school that children shouldn’t allow    
unfamiliar contacts to join them online—however, 
this is a common occurrence and we remind      
parents of the importance of open conversations 
and dialogue about what is happening online and 
who they are talking to. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A lot of children reported that they go online in a 
private place, like a bedroom—we strongly advise 
that to help parents stay aware of online activities, 
that they operate openly where parents / guardians 
can monitor their activities. 
 
We recommend open conversations and a shared         
interest in what children are doing online. 
 

 

INTERNET SAFETY SURVEY 



You can find out more about ways to adapt settings and    
manage permissions to support your child online, from our 
school “Internet Safety” page. Click on the QR code below or 
go to: 
 
We also share details with specific year groups, when risks 
become apparent. Internet Safety is covered and discussed 
throughout the school year. 
 
https://www.pudseysouthroyd.leeds.sch.uk/learning/esafety 

With the national coverage of children’s 
online habits last week, it was made 
clear that many children were spending 
long periods online—and “on-screen”.  
 
This can have a poor effect on health 
and eye-sight, if children spend too 
long in front of a device. 
 
In school we always talk about the       
importance of balance and having     
quality family time, or outdoor time—a 
break away from the devices. 
 
We really recommend setting limits to 
children’s online habits. The graph 
shows us that some children suggest 
they are spending over 6 hours a day, 
out of school time online.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember, you can keep up-to-date with school on our website 

www.pudseysouthroyd.leeds.sch.uk 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

DIARY DATES 
 

Wednesday 28th February Nell Bank  
Residential Year 4 

 
Tuesday 5th March World Book Day 

 
Wednesday 6th– Friday 8th March Cober Hill    

Residential Year 6 
 

Wednesday 13th March Grinton Lodge Parent 
Evening for Year 5 

 
Friday 15th March Red Nose Day 

 
18th-22nd March Shakespeare Week 

 
Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th March        

Parents’ Evenings in school 
 

22nd-28th April Bikeability in Year 5 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Remember, you can keep up-to-date with school on our website 

www.pudseysouthroyd.leeds.sch.uk 


